Faculty Self Evaluation —New System

The systems is too elaborate. It should have been simpler than the previous one, and the score must not be capped to 100. Some faculty who work in 3 committees may get the same score as those who work in 12 committees. For peer teaching evaluation, as has been seen earlier, faculty do not want to volunteer, so definitely this is going to increase friction and reduce productivity in the department. Similarly, departmental committee for research evaluation is not a good idea at all. If this is done once or twice in the life time of a faculty (when he applies for promotion) then it is more than enough, however if this is done every two years, then it becomes counter productive. After all the results of this evaluation are used to give proper raises, and if colleagues are involved then animosity will lead to severe social problems. The best thing to do is not to have a ceiling on points, everything done be quantified, faculty himself is asked to give his quality factor, the chairman can agree or not, and forward to the Dean. Also scoring 95 to get a distinguished score is unreasonable. Since so many factors are involved, a score of 80 should be enough. And three categories must do, Excellent, Good, and Poor.  I am just wondering the amount of effort all this is going to take, and the severe problems this is going to cause. It is more elaborate than applying for a tenure position. Improving/simplifying the existing procedure, keeping in mind what is the use of the final result may be one way to proceed.
